# Marin Knitters' Guild Meeting Notes September 2023

### 1. CALL TO ORDER

Lisa called the meeting to order at 10:00. 17 members were present.

Beth Saucier volunteered to be our new president. Lisa will help out as co-president.

Christine will continue as our treasurer. Joanne has volunteered to be our secretary. Sandee, Katherine and Nazee continue as our program committee.

#### 2. NEW MEMBERS

No new members at this meeting.

#### 3. OLD BUSINESS

We are still trying to file our Federal taxes. Suggestions were:

- 1. To find someone to do it for us pro bono.
- 2. Pay someone to do it for one year and after that copy it for future years. This way we can keep our non-profit social club status.

## 4. TREASURERS REPORT

Membership dues are due in September. Everyone who plans to attend meetings is supposed to pay the \$30 annual membership fee. If you were not present or did not pay in September, please bring \$30 cash or check. No credit or debit card is accepted.

#### PROGRAMS

Lisa brought the banner to the meeting for suggestions for hanging it. A PVC pipe cannot hold up the banner without bending. It was suggested that a rod should be inserted in the PVC pipe to hold it straight. We will discuss it again at future meetings.

We had a wonderful "Sit and Knit".

Shelley was knitting Knitted Knockers. Here is the link to all information and instructions for making them: https://www.knittedknockers.org/downloads/